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Chinook’s Edge Board approves financial statements
The Board approved financial statements for the year ending August 31, 2024, as presented by 
Treasurer Nadeem Altaf. Independent auditors from MNP attended the Board meeting, as well as 
community members on the Board’s audit committee. 

The division received $139,232,915 in revenue, while its expenses were $138,280,314 for the 
2023-24 school year. The reserves, as of August 31, 2024, were $3.6 million in operations and $1.5 
million in capital. 

The audited financial statements will now be filed with Alberta Education and posted to the 
Chinook’s Edge website under “About Us” and “Plans and Reports”. The auditing firm, 
Superintendent Kurt Sacher and the Board of Trustees thanked Treasurer Altaf and the Financial 
Services team for their work and expertise throughout the year, which resulted in a successful audit. 
The process verified to Trustees that the Board’s priority of directing resources to student learning is 
being met, also evidenced through the 2023-24 Annual Education Results Report. 

Annual Education Results Report showcases achievements and commitment 
to students
The Board approved the Annual Education Results Report for the 2023-24 school year. The report 
summarizes achievements of the last year and efforts it will make moving forward. Karyn Barber, 
Associate Superintendent, presented the report to the Board, highlighting the daily efforts and 
intention of school staff and all division employees to put students first. Barber acknowledged 
increasing complexities in classrooms throughout the province, and highlighted the division’s 
response. The Board, Superintendent and other leaders sincerely thanked staff for their work and 
commitment to students. 

The report will be submitted to Alberta Education, and shared on the division’s website under “About 
Us” and “Plans and Reports”. 

The next meeting of the Board of Chinook’s Edge School Division is scheduled to take place on 
Tuesday, December 17, 2024
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